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Official Publication of the Rotary Club of Toledo  

Upcoming Meetings/Events 
MONDAY, JULY 11— Changing of the Guard 
Greeters:  Stacey Butts, Sr. Mary Ann Culpert, Janina Douglas, Katie 
Enright, Mary Fedderke, Scott Fry, Tom Fry, Peter Bowmer, Jane Marie 
Rahe, Tim Menke, Karen Ranney Wolkins, Linda Greene, Bob Gardner 
 

COMMITTEE MEETINGS: 
MONDAY, JULY 11 — 1 p.m., Toledo Rotary Club 
Foundation Trustees meeting, Park Inn 
 

TUESDAY, JULY 12 — 7:30 a.m., Water Conference 
Planning Committee Meeting, Rick’s Diner, 5333 Monroe St. 
 

WEDNESDAY, JULY 13 — 7:30 a.m., Executive 
Committee Meeting, The Original Pancake House, 3310 
W. Central Ave. 
 

MONDAY, JULY 18 — Speaker:  John Hewko, Secretary 
General, Rotary International  
RSVP: acieslukowski@rotary.org Greeters:  Paul Hong, Guisselle Mendoza, 

Justin Moor, Kevin Mullan, Neil Neukam, Marcus Newbern, Dean Niese, Daric 

Peppers, Judy Potter, Brad Rubini, Hunt Sears, Becky Swisher, Brad Stoller 

 

MONDAY, JULY 18—1 p.m., International Service 
Committee Meeting at Park Inn 
 

TUESDAY, JULY 19 — 7:30 a.m., Moon Over 
Middlegrounds Planning Committee, Café Marie,  3344 
Secor Rd. 
 

WEDNESDAY, JULY 20 — 7:30 a.m.,  Board of Directors 
Meeting, Toledo Club, Chelsea Room 
 

THURSDAY, JULY 21 — 7:30 a.m., Foundation Service 
Committee Leadership Meeting, Toledo Club, West Point 
Room  

 

The Finest Rotary Club in the World! 

Internet Viewing: The June 27 meeting is not available to be 
viewed. We hope everyone enjoyed Hensville! 

Monday’s Meeting July 11, 2016: 
 

The Changing of the Guard 

 

In Rotary, the year begins in 
July. Happy New Year to all 
members, and be sure to join 
us Monday for the Changing 
of the Guard!  

Past President Andy Stuart will 
pass the gavel and pin to 
incoming President Stacy 
Hammer.  

 

 

 

Your 2016-2017 Rotary Board of Directors are:  

President Elect: Sharon Skilliter  

1st Vice President: Richard Wolff  

2nd Vice President: Timothy Ryan  

Secretary-Treasurer: Reg Jackson 

Directors: Jennifer Hildebrand, Reg Jackson, Brian 
Kennedy, Michael McIntyre, Judy Potter, Dean Niese, 
Robert DiNardo and Daniel Skilliter  

Your 2016-2017 Foundation Trustees are:  

Louise Jackson, Chairman; Kathy Mikolajczak, Vice 
Chairman; Gary Murphy, Secretary/Treasurer; Tom 
Backoff,  Carol Bintz, Eric Fankhauser, Judy Leb, Mary 
Mancini, and Chuck Stocking  

President Stacy 
Hammer 

http://www.toledorotary.org/
mailto:acieslukowski@rotary.org
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   Past Program 
   June 27, 2016 
      Written by Dan Zimolzak 

 
 

BRAD TOFT – YMCA, PRESIDENT & CEO 
 
     Brad Toft is the President & CEO of 
the YMCA of Greater Toledo.  Brad’s 
career with the Y has spanned 26 years 
in South Dakota, Michigan, Missouri, 

Minnesota and Ohio.  He joined the Toledo Y in 2013. 
     Toft began by highlighting the financial reformation of the 
YMCA as a tough and difficult time, forcing the organization to 
trim its expenditures due to loss of state funding, the 
recession and debt obligations for two of the Y’s buildings. The 
Y needed to make changes in its finances while minimizing the 
loss of programs and the impact of those programs on the 
community and membership. 
     In 2014, the trustees adopted an 18-month financial 
stabilization plan, focusing on membership growth, increasing 
donor base, staff development and creating an awareness of 
the Y’s impact on its community. 
     Financially, the organization needed to become leaner.  The 
Y was committed to its “inner city” branch, though it loses 
money, to demonstrate a commitment to serving youth in the 
city. 
     Instituting membership pricing based on value received and 
ability to pay based on annual income provided an attractive 
dues alternative to increase membership. 
     The Anthony Wayne Community Y was strategically 
relocated and a partnership with the downtown ProMedica 
project, placing a facility in the lower level of the building, all 
contributed to an operating surplus in 2015. 
    A five-year visioning exercise also called for a two year 
capacity building plan, continued building of financial strength, 
improving the membership experience, and youth 
development efforts designed to align with Aspire program 
goals. 
     The plan also targeted specific outcomes for youth, 
including improving school readiness for pre-school children, 
which in turn improves student success, including high school 
graduation rates.  Toft explained the Y’s service to youth is its 
purpose.  This is achieved by increasing organizational 
capacity, monitoring specific outcomes and focusing on high 
needs in the community. 
     For years, the YMCA’s concern was keeping the emotional 
and physical health of others their priority.  That concern 
placed the Y’s financial health at risk.   
     The Y’s road to recovery has been a long and painful one. 
However, through visioning, strategic planning and cost 
controls having the least amount of impact on programming, 
the Y has become stronger. Because of that, the YMCA has 
helped make Greater Toledo a better place to live. 

 

RI General Secretary  
John Hewko  

Requests Your RSVP 
For July 18! 

     Mark your calendar and join us Monday, July 18, 2016, when our 
program speaker will be General Secretary of Rotary International, 
John Hewko.   
     As general secretary, Hewko leads a diverse staff of 800 at Rotary 
International’s World  Headquarters in Evanston, Illinois, USA, and 

seven international offices. 
     From 2004 to 2009, Hewko was vice 
president for operations and compact 
development for the Millennium Challenge 
Corporation (MCC), a U.S. government agency 
established in 2004 to deliver foreign 
assistance to the world’s poorest countries. At 
MCC, he was the principal United States 
negotiator for foreign assistance agreements to 
26 countries in Africa, Asia, South America, the 
Middle East, and the former Soviet Union. 

During his tenure, he completed the negotiation of assistance 
agreements totaling $6.3 billion to 18 countries for infrastructure, 
agriculture, water and sanitation, health, and education projects.  
     Hewko is a Paul Harris Fellow. He and his wife, Margarita, live in 
Evanston. 
     To RSVP for this meeting, please email Annie Cieslukowski at 

acieslukowski@rotary.org, or call 419-241-7060. 

mailto:acieslukowski@rotary.org
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RI General Secretary  
John Hewko  
July 18, 2016 

RSVP Required 

 

Mark your calendar and join us Monday, 
July 18, 2016, when our program speaker 
will be General Secretary of Rotary 
International, John Hewko.   
     As general secretary, Hewko leads a 
diverse staff of 800 at Rotary 
International’s World  Headquarters in 
Evanston, Illinois, USA, and seven 
international offices. 
     From 2004 to 2009, Hewko was vice 
president for operations and compact 
development for the Millennium 

Challenge Corporation (MCC), a U.S. government agency established 
in 2004 to deliver foreign assistance to the world’s poorest countries. 
At MCC, he was the principal United States negotiator for foreign 
assistance agreements to 26 countries in Africa, Asia, South America, 
the Middle East, and the former Soviet Union. During his tenure, he 
completed the negotiation of assistance agreements totaling $6.3 
billion to 18 countries for infrastructure, agriculture, water and 
sanitation, health, and education projects.  
     Hewko is a Paul Harris Fellow. He and his wife, Margarita, live in 
Evanston. 
     To RSVP for this meeting, please email Annie Cieslukowski at 

acieslukowski@rotary.org, or call 419-241-7060. 

 

Save the Date! 

Mark your calendar for  your  
VIP introduction to The Middlegrounds!  

 

Moon Over Middlegrounds will take place Friday, September 
16, 2016 at the Rotary Club of Toledo’s Century Pavilion in Tole-
do’s newest Metropark, The Middlegrounds.  Come and enjoy a 
BBQ buffet, live music, wine tasting, dancing, a scavenger hunt, 
survivor games, archery, a climbing wall, and fellowship!  This 
event is brought to you by Rotary Club of Toledo and Metro-
parks Toledo. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Save the Date! 

The 2nd Annual Rotary Lake Erie Watershed Conference 
will take place Friday, October 28, 2016 at the SeaGate 
Convention Centre.  Please check our Web site, 
www.toledorotary.org, for more information coming 
soon. 

Exchange ideas on how to save 

our water and offer opportunities 

to take action.  

mailto:acieslukowski@rotary.org
http://www.toledorotary.org
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Julyia Faulkner Pechlivanos, July 1  
Thomas Shafer, July 2  
Karen Mathison, July 3  

Gregory A. Guzman, July 6  
Bernd Hunger, July 7  
Scott W. Libbe, July 7  

Garrick Johnson, July 7  
James Vitale, July 8  

Erik Ibsen, July 9  
Gaileen Doxsie, July 10 
Karen Berman, July 11  

Stephen Stanford, July 12  
Marlon P. Kiser, July 13  
Thomas R. Fry, July 13  

Robert Gardner, July 13  
Phil Mariasy, July 15  
Carol Bintz, July 15  

Timothy Menke, July 15  
Patrick Sheehan, July 16  
Frederick Yocum, July 16  
Edward Caldwell, July 17  

Gary Brown, July 18  
Jeffrey Grilliot, July 18  
Amy Gilman, July 19  
William Cook, July 20  

Matthew McCullough, July 20  
Michael Anderson, July 20  

Sophia Lloyd, July 21  
Leonard Schafer, July 21  

Mark Korn, July 21  
Edwin J. Nagle III, July 21  
Marcus Newbern, July 22 
Mary Bec Gwyn, July 22  
Christina Redrup, July 23  
Joseph Tafelski, July 23  
Robert Huber, July 24  
Kevin Matus, July 24 
Lee Wealton, July 27  

Louise Jackson, July 27 
Ann Malak, July 27  

John W. Davies, Jr., July 28  
Tammy Holder, July 29  
Stephen Taylor, July 31  
David Folkwein, July 31  

July Birthdays 

Donate to the  

Toledo Rotary Club Foundation  

to invest in Service Above Self! 

 

 

 

HOST FAMILIES WANTED 
The Rotary Club of Toledo is looking for families to 

host our Club-sponsored 15-year-old 

student from Taiwan.  Her name is 

Sky. 

 

 

 

 

Your Qualifications: 

 Willing to host an exchange student for 2 – 3 months 

 Willing to integrate the student as a member of your 

family; does not need to be a Rotarian 

 

Your Benefits: 

 Learn about another country’s culture and customs 

 Teach others about culture and customs in the U.S. 

 Become a lifelong “parent” to your exchange student 

 Support provided by club and district Rotarians 

 

Contact: 

Rotary Office – 419-241-7060 

Dan Zimolzak – 231-766-1632 

Joe Tafelski – 419-930-2505 

http://www.toledorotary.org/donate/
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www.alphahomehealthcareinc.com 

 

Donate to the  

Toledo Rotary Club Foundation  to invest in Service Above Self! 

    

Annie Cieslukowski started 

working as the Rotary Club 

Administrator July 5, com-

ing from The Blade, where 

she was employed nearly 29 

years.  She has experience in writing, mar-

keting, and event planning, and is thrilled to 

be working with Toledo Rotary. 

     Annie is a lifelong Toledoan, and a gradu-

ate of Notre Dame Academy and the Univer-

sity of Toledo, where she earned a bachelor’s 

degree in print media.  

     She lives in west Toledo with her two chil-

dren, Joey, 14, and Suzie, 12, two cats, and 

one rambunctious dog.     

Welcome! 

New Club Administrator 

 

Did You Know? 

The first edition of the Spoke was published in 

August of 1913  and was called The We’ll Vote 

On The Name Friday.  The following issue was 

called The Toledo Rotarian, and included an ad  

for Fisher’s Walk-Over Boot Shop, which adver-

tised shoes for men and women, priced at $3.50 

to $7.   

http://www.alphahomehealthcareinc.com
http://www.toledorotary.org/donate/
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Committee Selection Form 2016-2017 

Please select & submit by July 1, 2016 
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Committee Selections—Page 2 
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     Benjamin T. Brown, CIC, is 
Vice President of Commercial 
Lines at Brooks Insurance. 
     Ben has been in the insur-
ance industry since 1978. He 
served as executive vice pres-
ident of the Welles-Bowen 
Insurance Agency until its ac-
quisition by Brooks Insurance 
Agency in February of 1999. 

Brooks was subsequently purchased by USI Insur-
ance Services in March of 2016. 
     He is a Certified Insurance Counselor (CIC), and 
has a strong background in commercial insurance, 
specializing in the Healthcare Industry. 
     Ben works diligently to identify client’s risks and 
provide them with the information to assist them 
make informed decisions on whether to retain risk 
or transfer that risk to an insurance company. 
     Ben is extremely active in the community and 
has served as a member of and in leadership posi-
tions for a number of organizations. He is on the 
boards of The Public Broadcasting Foundation of 
Northwest Ohio (WGTE) and the Boys & Girls Clubs 
of Toledo, serving both previously as board chair-
man. He also was the past chairman for the Toledo 
Regional Chamber of Commerce and Toledo Area 
Small Business Association (TASBA) boards. 
     A Toledo native, Ben received a Bachelor of Arts 
degree in business administration from Witten-
berg University. 

Club Officers and Directors 
President  |  Stacy Hammer 
President-Elect  |  Sharon Skilliter 
1st Vice President  |  Dick Wolff 
2nd Vice President  |  Tim Ryan 
Secretary-Treasurer  |  Reg Jackson 
Board Members  | Bob DiNardo,  Jennifer Hildebrand, Brian 
Kennedy, Mike McIntyre, Dean Niese, Judy Potter, Daniel 
Skilliter 
 

Foundation Officers and Trustees 
Chairman  |  Louise Jackson 
Vice Chairman  |  Kathy Mikolajczak 
Secretary-Treasurer  |   Gary Murphy 
Trustees  |  Tom Backoff, Carol Bintz, Eric Fankhauser, Judy 
Leb, Mary Mancini, Chuck Stocking 
 
Staff 
Executive Director  |  Kathy Tate 
Club Administrator  |  Annie Cieslukowski 
Toledo Rotary Website  |   toledorotary.org 
Toledo Rotary Phone | 419.241.7060 
 

Rotary International 
President  |  John Germ 
Governor, District 6600  |  Do Nguyen 
Area 4 Assistant Governor  |  Dave Dennis 
RI Website  |   rotary.org 

Advertise in the Spoke!   
Quarterly Rates (3 months): 

Business Card size: 2” x 3.5”  = $175 

¼ page:  5” x 3.5”  or 2.5” x 7.5” = $300 

½ page: 10” x 3.5” or 5” x 7.5” = $550 

Full page 10” x 7.5” = $1000 

 

Please contact the Rotary office at info@toledorotary.org or 

419.241.7060 for information. Weekly rates are also available. 

Welcome New Member  

Ben Brown! 

http://www.toledorotary.org
http://www.rotary.org
mailto:info@toledorotary.org

